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From American Honda Parts, Service & Technical Division, Campaign Administration

Subject Stop Sale/Safety Recall: 2014 Odyssey Side Curtain Airb ag

DATE: April 4, 2014

TO: All Honda Sales, Service & Parts Managers and Personnel
FROM: American Honda Parts, Service &Technical Division, Campaign Administration

RE: Stop Sale/Safety Recall: 2014 Odyssey Side Curtain Airbag

On April 4, 2014 American Honda will notify NHTSA of a Stop Sale order and Safety Recall for some 2014 Odyssey
vehicles. Any new or used vehicles in dealer stock must be repaired per S/B 14-020, Safety Recall: 2014Odyssey Right
(Passenger’s)Side CurtainAirbagprior to sale. Refer to the eResponsibility report or VIN Inquiry status to
determine which vehicles in your inventory are affected.

Problem
During assembly, the shorting terminal for the right (passenger’s)side curtain airbag may have been damaged, which
could prevent the side curtain airbag from deploying in the event of a collision.

Repair
Affected vehicles require removal of the shorting terminal from the right (passenger’s)side curtain airbag connector, and
installation of a new service connector for any future side curtain airbag service.

Parts
Side Curtain Airbag Connector kits (P/N 06531-TK8-000)are being deployed to all dealers with in stock units. Parts are
currently available in sufficient quantities to cover all unsold units;however, additional kits are not currently available for
order. W hen additional kits are received, American Honda will issue a revised iN message indicating parts availability.
American Honda expects to receive additional supply over the next several weeks.

W arranty
W arranty information is detailed in S/B 14-020, Safety Recall: 2014Odyssey Right (Passenger’s)Side CurtainAirbag.

Service Bulletin
In support of this recall, S/B 14-020 has been posted on ISIS as of April 4, 2014. It includes repair, parts, and warranty
information related to this campaign.

Customer Notification
Honda expects to complete initial customer notification by the middle of May 2014.

As always, make sure to check in VIN Inquiry status to determine if a vehicle is eligible for this recall.

Click here for a copy of service bulletin 14-020
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